
Blue River Quarterly Meeting of Friends in session at the Friends’ Meeting House McNabb. Ills. 

11–12–1932 

The minutes of last meeting were read. 

Representatives were present from 57 ˶
th St and Clear Creek Monthly Meetings. 

Robert and Martha Balderston of Chicago were present and added much to our meetings by their 

presence and council. 

A communication was received from Representatives from Highlands Creek Monthly Meeting 

regretting their inability to attend. 

It was suggested that the representatives be asked to give some report of State of Society of their 

respective meeting. 

A verbal report was given of some of the activities of 57 ˶
th St. Meeting. 

45 minutes is devoted to meeting for worship, during this time a school for religious education is 

held for the children. Following the period for worship one hour is given over to a forum led by 

authoritative speakers. A series of lectures on “Race Relations” has just been completed. The 

subject to be taken up for the next few months is “Problems of Crime” 

The accompaning report of relief funds was submitted by Clarence Mills Secretary-Treasurer. 

Annual Report of Trustees of Relief Funds to Blue River Quarterly Meeting 11th mo 12 ˶
th 1932 

Alvin Fawcett Fund – Principal $113 ˶
00  

Balance last report $86.55 

Savings Bank interest 2.60 

Annual interest 11–1–1932 6.78 

Total 95.93 

Hoopeston Relief Fund – Principal  $572.24 

Balance Int. last report $30.00 

Annual interest – 11–1–1932 34.34 

 $64.34 

Paid American Friends  

Service Committee through 

Clement B Flitcraft for 

Coal Field Sufferers  

Balance interest to date $39.34 

On behalf of Trustees 

 Clarence Mills 

Sec’y-Treas. 

The report was accepted. 

It was suggested that the names of the trustees of the Relief Funds be found and placed on record 

also that a statement of the uses of the fund be sent to the several monthly meetings. To act on 

Report of 

Relief Funds 

25.00 



such a committee, Alice Tomlinson, Clarence Mills and the Clerk were appointed to report at 

next meeting. The meeting unites in sending $25 to the American Friends Service Committee 

The fifth query on Temperance and Narcotics was read and discussed. 

The meeting concludes to meet in 2nd month in Chicago. 

      Laura W Smith – Clerk  

      Gynetha Wilson Asst. Clerk. 

Note – Members and guests from out of the neighborhood remained for Firstday. Helpful 

messages were given in the morning meeting for worship. In the afternoon Robert Balderston 

gave a very instructive talk on “A Country Man Looks at the Future”  


